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In 1995, Bill Goodhew ’61 was
inducted into the Georgia
Technology Hall of Fame. He’s
an engineer, a corporate partner,
a husband, a church leader and a
friend to many of his Kappa
Sigma brothers. This brief
interview with Bill is part of an
ongoing series designed to help
us get to know our Brothers
better. If you know a Brother that
would make a good profile
subject, please send his name and
graduation year, along with your
name and graduation year to our
alumni relations service:
news@2stayconnected.com.
Make sure to mention that it’s for
Kappa Sigma, Georgia Tech.

Why did you join the fraternity?
Kappa Sigma was like a home
away from home.

Tell us about your favorite
memory of the fraternity.
There are so many memories
because my Brothers were a
wonderful group of guys. I’ve
kept up with many of them
through all these years.

Did you live in the house? If so,
who were your roommates? Tell
us about a memorable time with
them.
Tommy Transou ’58 was my
roommate. We were really good
friends. We both found Tech to be
extremely challenging and helped
each other during many tough
times. He has now passed away.

What is your nickname, if applic -
able, and how did you get it?
In college, they called me Billy.

Profile: J. William Goodhew ’61
Kappa Sigma Friends Helped Goodhew ’61
Make It Through The Grind Of Tech

With whom do you still stay in
contact? Who would you most
like to find?
Jim Harden ’60 and I have been
good friends for a long time. I
also stay in touch with Dave
Christian ’60, Geoff Gill ’64,
Don House ’63 and Bill Moore
’66. I just recently was looking
for Jimmy Edwards ’60. I know
he’s an architect in Raleigh,
North Carolina but haven’t
heard from him in quite a
while.

What other activities or organiza-
tions were you involved with
during your college days?
I was involved with the Georgia
Tech Engineer, a campus
engineering magazine back then.
Other than that, the fraternity
took up a lot of time.

What kind of influence has the
fraternity had on your life since
graduation?
As the name implies, the
fraternity is a fraternal organi-
zation and provided a lifetime
of friends. At Georgia Tech, if
you didn’t join a fraternity or
some other organized group,
you’d be on your own. We used
to say that Tech is kind of a
grind. Kappa Sigma provided
ready-made friends, and many
of those friendships have
lasted.

Tell us about your family: Have
you married?  Do you have
children?
When I ‘got out’ of Tech –
people don’t say graduated from

Kappa Sigma Softball Classic
Benefits Children’s Cancer Center
By David Archer ’96

The annual Kappa Sigma Softball Classic was organized by
the Alpha Tau Chapter and was held March 23 in Atlanta.
Undergraduate and alumni teams from across the Southeast
and as far away as Saint Louis, Mo., participated in the
tournament. The weather was perfect for softball, and the
games went on all day.

The Alpha Tau Alumni Team, led by ace pitcher Matt
Bearden ’95 and star shortstop Jason Johnson ’97, went
undefeated to take home the coveted trophy, which will be
displayed in the house trophy case. Key hits by Charlie
McPhail ’96,  Jason Millard ’94, and Michael Castro ’96
propelled the aging alumni past a strong West Georgia team
in the semi-finals. The team later torched the Alpha Tau
undergrads for 17 runs in the final game to clinch victory.

The tournament also included the Chud Division of
Beer Leaguers. Alpha Tau was represented here as well,
and key errors were turned in by Guy Looney ’96, Chris
Finke ’94, Cliff Wang ’96, Bill Freese ’72 or sometime in
the ’80s) and Tim Sullivan ’94.  BIG SILVER CAN ’92
played right field for the team, and served as team mascot.

The event benefited the AFLAC Children’s Cancer
Treatment Center and the Ronald McDonald House in Atlanta.
Through T-shirt sales and individual giving, a significant
donation was made to these charities in connection with the
tournament. For information about further charitable dona-
tions, or next year’s tournament, or to get a great T-shirt
designed by Michael Pouncey ’94, please contact the house.
Thanks to all involved.

Kappa Sigma Classic 2002 Winning Team: Alpha Tau Alumni
Back Row (L-R): Michael Lyen, Scott Cleland, Jason Millard (w/

son Jackson), Todd Swanger, Chris Quarles
Front Row (L-R): Billy Oates, Dan Martin, Jason Johnson,

Michael Castro, Matt Bearden, David Archer
Not Pictured: Charlie McPhail

www.2stay connected.com/ks-gt
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Chapter Officers
Alumni
Updates

(Continued on Page 6)

Gordon B. Claude ’40  (5950 N. Camino
Arizpe, Tucson, AZ 85718) is a Retired
Brig. General, U.S. Army. His oldest
grandson in Richmond, VA, is the father
of a healthy little girl. That makes him
now a great grandfather!

Col. Joseph P. (Joe) Sullivan ’51 (1407
Jackson Keller Rd., Ste. 5, San Antonio,
TX 78213; jsulliva@accd.edu) is a
professor of psychology at San Antonio
College. He would like to give more at
this time but his wife Carla and he are
trying to build a new home in Sharano
Park in San Antonio. They were sorry not
to be able to be there for Homecoming
for the 50th GT anniversary. He would
like to express his appreciation for his
friends and brothers of Kappa Sigma.

Fred E. Rogers, Jr. ’53 (2601 Tyler Rd.,
Birmingham, AL 35226) is a retired
district manager of Alabama Power Co.
He had a good visit with brother W. Rex
Hawkins ’53 recently at their wives’
Decatur High School reunion party. Rex
and he agreed to meet again at their ’53
class 50th reunion in 2003. They hope all
the ’53 Kappa Sigma brothers will join
them there.

George F. Longino III ’61 (3505
Harvard Ave., Dallas, TX 75205) The big
40, the big 50, and the big 60 all passed,
but on his 61st he retired from Smith
Barney after 35 years in the investment
business. His last 20 years were spent
managing the Dallas Crescent office for
the firm. His wife Lisa and he are now
naturalized citizens of the great state of
Texas, listening to country and western
music, going to rodeos, etc. Of their four
children, three are college grads and on
their own. One is a psychologist in
California, one is a sound production
engineer in Atlanta, and one is working
full time for Raleigh, NC, YMCA as a
program director at Camp Sea Gull. Their
youngest, Fleming, 14, is a 9th grader,
cross-country runner and horse woman.
George is following in his community
volunteer wife Lisa’s footsteps, active in
their church, Dallas Symphony and
learning Spanish in order to work with
young Hispanic kids.  He would love to
hear from any brothers in the Dallas area.

Also, they have a cabin on Lake Rabon,
the location of so many fun house parties,
where Howard H. Arnold ’61  learned to
drive in the mountains and where Squirts
learned to follow a beer cooler head first
off the roof of the chalet to the ground!

William M. Gibson ’62  (4779 Sedberry
Hill Ct. NW, Atlanta, GA; wgibson@
mindspring.com) is a retired captain from
Delta Air Lines, Inc. “Retirement is
great!” He went on a two-week golfing/
single-malt scotch/Cuban cigar trip to
Scotland this summer with his son,
followed by a 10-day Caribou/Arctic lake
trout hunting and fishing trip to Quebec
in late summer. He plans to go bird
hunting in January. They have their fifth
grandchild who is their first grandson.

William H. Hocutt ’64  (Snee Farm,
1192 Farm Quarter Rd., Mount Pleasant,
SC 29464: pshocutt@msn.com) is retired
from both the Navy (civil service) and
U.S. Army reserve, traveling, playing
golf, and enjoying life. He has a wife of
35 years, four children and one grand-
daughter.

James K. Sands ’67 (1515 N. Shore Rd.,
Norfolk, VA 23505; sandsjk@evms.edu)
is director/auxiliary services, Eastern
Virginia Medical School. A close friend
is on the board of visitors at UVA, so he
will be in the President’s box (UVA) for
this year’s game in Charlottesville. Go,
Jackets!

William A. Westcott ’73 (18 Mistyhaven
Pl., The Woodlands, TX 77381;
westctt@swbell.net) is currently the
marketing manager-U.S. for the Norwe-
gian company DSND, located in Hous-
ton, TX, and looking to move back to the
Atlanta area, if possible.

Edward G. Theobald ’74 (316 Hampton
Ridge Rd., Norcross, GA 30093-1858;
ed@edtheobald.com) sends his greetings
from Stone Mountain. His big brother is
Gregory T. Davis ’73. He roomed with
Baxter L. Whitaker Jr. ’74 . Remember
Jennie McKnight? They married, had two
kids and then after 19 years, she divorced
him. His son was initiated as a Kappa

Grand Master
Mark McDonald ’03
Palm Harbor, FL

Grand Procurator
Daniel J. Delman ’04
Marietta, GA

Grand Master of Ceremonies
Philip J. Rutterer ’03
St. Louis, MO

Grand Scribe
Joshua P. Carmichael ’03
Athens, GA

Grand Treasurer
Jason T. Graning ’03
Anniston, AL

House Manager
Terrell Dozier ’05
Macon, GA

Table Manager
Holland Worsham ’04
Fountain Inn, SC

Brotherhood Development
Michael C. Adams ’03
Athens, GA

Social Chairman
Philip M. Jaquith ’03
Birmingham, AL

Welcome, Spring 2002
Initiates

Steven M. Fine ’06
Chesterfield, MO

Frank C. Johnston ’06
Marietta, GA

William R. McGehee ’06
Flowery Branch, GA
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Led Zeppelin blaring out from the house,
hanging out with brothers in the lobby,
consuming a beverage or two… It doesn’t
get much better than that according to
The Sponge. Mike Dudgeon ’89 remem-
bers good times and good friends. Even
today, a few of his fraternity brothers are
still some of his best friends. Mike’s
interview is part of an ongoing series
designed to help us get to know our
Brothers better. If you know a Brother
who would make a good profile subject,
please send his name and graduation
year, along with your name and gradua-
tion year to our alumni relations service:
news@2stayconnected.com. Make sure to
mention that it’s for Kappa Sigma,
Georgia Tech.

Why did you join?
I did not come to Tech with my mind
made up about rushing. I met some
Brothers — Rob Craig ’86 and Eric
Fawcett ’87 — during FASET and I made
it a point to find them at Kappa Sigma
during rush. I felt Kappa Sigma was more
of a ‘real’ group of guys than most of the
other fraternities.

Tell us about your favorite memory of the
fraternity.
On Friday afternoons in the late ’80s, we
would put our huge speakers on the roof
and crank up Led Zeppelin, Van Halen,
Boston, or other high-energy rock and
roll. When walking home from class, you
could hear the music well before you got
back to the house — it almost made you
run the rest of the way home. We would
hang out in the lobby, drink, and just joke
or laugh. Sometimes the lobby furniture
was out on the grass and we would hang
out there. In general, my favorite memo-
ries are just hanging out with the guys,
mostly in the lobby, and just laughing our
butts off about whatever the topic was.
I’ll also never forget wars with the Fijis,
Luaus, and Black and White formals.

Did you live in the house? If so, who
were your roommates? Tell us about a
memorable time with them.
I lived in the house for three years. My
roommates were Pat Hunter ’87, Tom

Profile: Michael Dudgeon ’89
Mike ‘Sponge’ Dudgeon ’89 Shares Memories Of Music, Friends And The Skills He
Learned At Kappa Sigma

Potosnak ’88, Mark Ramberger ’88, and
Alan Seidelmann ’90. Most of my
memories of those times probably
wouldn’t come across correctly 15 years
later. ;-)

What is your nickname, if applicable, and
how did you get it?
Sponge. I got it while I was a
pledge because I would ‘soak
up’ certain beverages. I was
doing something during
lunch and one of the
Brothers said “Mike get
a sponge” and someone
else said “Sponge!” and
then it stuck. I dressed
up as a sponge for my
freshman Halloween
party. Later some things
happened at parties where I
acted like a sponge but those
came after the nickname.

With whom do you still stay in contact?
Who would you most like to find?
I stay in regular contact with Jimmy
Fortuna ’91 (with whom I have worked
for many years), Derik Davis ’90, and
Robb Stanek ’90. There are many
others in the Atlanta area I see often. It
would be interesting to hear from some
of the guys in my pledge class who
moved away, like Eric Reitler ’89 and
Jim McLaughlin ’90.

What other activities or organizations
were you involved with during your
college days?
I was pretty busy – I was IFC treasurer
and then president, and a teachers
assistant for physics and calculus. I also
ran a computer lab in the EE department.
I refereed intramurals. During my senior
year, I was the head referee and booked
all the games.

What kind of influence has the fraternity
had on your life since graduation?
I am absolutely convinced that the
experience of being GT and GM of the
fraternity gave me a big head start in the
business world in learning how to deal

with people and be a leader. My friends
from the chapter also have been involved
with my jobs.

Tell us about your family: Have you
married?  Do you have children?
I have been married for almost ten years

and have three boys – ages
7, 4, and 2. We live in

South Forsyth
County, north of
Atlanta.

What do you do
for a living?
I have been a
hardware/
software design

engineer for
most of my years

since graduation. I
helped build Radiant

Systems, a startup
company, into a successful

business where I was running a 25-person
engineering group. Recently, I went out
on my own and have my own business as
an independent contractor. I am staying
busy.

What affiliations do you currently have
and/or public service do you participate
in?
I have refereed high school basketball in
the Atlanta area for 12 years. That is one
of my favorite distractions. I also have
been the treasurer of the House Corpora-
tion for ten years.

What hobbies do you enjoy?
Golf, playing with my kids, reading,
going to the beach, libertarian philoso-
phy.

What are your goals for the next few
years?
Build my business to the point where I
only have to work ten months out of the
year; teach my kids at least one sport
each; and get active in setting the
curriculum in the public schools.

Brothers may contact Mike at
mdudgeon@mindspring.com.
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Tech – I married Joan who attended
Agnes Scott College. Agnes Scott is the
nearby women’s college. At that time
Tech only had a few women on campus.
We have two children and six grandchil-
dren who live in the Chicago area.

What do you do for a living?
I’m a partner at Intelligent Systems, a
venture capital firm in Norcross,
Georgia.

Profile: Goodhew ’61 … continued from page 1

Records indicate that the Brothers of
Alpha Tau have been caring for dogs
since the early ’50s. At that time, Alpha
Taus called 707 Williams Street home and
their first dog was Caduceus. In 1963,
Bleu became Alpha Tau’s best friend, and
he witnessed many a good time during his
day. Samantha, then Lady followed
Bleu’s tour of duty. Apparently, Lady
became quite a campus celebrity and
attended more hours of class than some
brothers.

More than a decade in a fraternity
house can take its toll on even the hardiest
stock of canine.  As Lady’s health
deteriorated, Alpha Tau debated getting a
new dog.  A motion passed in May 1994

stated, “Be it enacted
by the Alpha Tau
chapter of Kappa
Sigma that… We buy
a new dog, as long as
Lady stays, for a price
approved by the
chapter.”  In early
1995, the brothers
acquired a black and
tan German Shepherd

named Jackie Daniels. Unfortunately, a
few weeks later, Jackie Daniels found his
way into some rat poison near the kitchen
and died. A few weeks after the pup’s
death, a few brothers picked up a tiny,
white German Shepherd that was named
Alex. At the end of the school year,
Lady’s health demanded that she leave
fraternity life. The parents of Brothers
Michael and John Pouncey took Lady to
live her remaining days comfortably on
their farm.

Lady Alexis of Alpha Tau, Kappa Sigma
By Scott Cleland

Alex—AKC-registered as Lady
Alexis of Alpha Tau of Kappa Sigma—
quickly became a campus celebrity. Most
of the campus knew that the now big,
white shepherd belonged to the fraternity
with the big white rock (the house was
now located on Fowler Street). Some
professors even had the honor of Alex
attending their lectures, although some
protested.

Alex was a true guardian of the
house. The pledge class of fall 1996
thought it would be a good idea to have a
pledge raid at 6 a.m.  In their attempt to
secure the interior doors shut with ropes
and chains, Alex awoke Brother Bill
Bivens, who thwarted the pledge raid with
a baseball bat and a vow to depledge
every pledge there. Many would-be
thieves also left the premises empty-
handed because of Alex’s intimidation.

Unfortunately, Alex has always had
health problems. Some serious gastro-
intestinal problems developed as a result
of being fed table scraps and rummaging
through garbage, which always seemed to
be easily accessible. As she grew older,
her hangovers lasted longer and her
patience for late-night parties waned. In

May of 2001, the Brothers agreed to let
Alex graduate and retire after her brief
six-year tenure.  Lately, Alex has been
suffering from poor coordination in her
rear legs. After many tests at the UGA
Veterinary School, Alex has been
diagnosed with Degenerative Myelopathy,
a condition similar to Multiple Sclerosis
in humans. There is no cure for Degenera-
tive Myelopathy and no clinically-proven
treatments. The use of her rear legs will
continue to deteriorate over the next
several months, and she will likely have
to be euthanized within a year or so.

It saddens me and many brothers to
know of Alex’s impending fate. But we
take solace in the many goods times we
shared with Alex. From pledge retreats to
intramurals; from rush to graduation;
from keep-away in the yard to barking in
a professor’s class… Alex has been a
loyal and honorable mascot of Alpha Tau.

Today, Alpha Tau has a black and tan
German Shepherd named Rocco. While
not quite full grown, he already promises
to fulfill the legacy of his predecessors as
a campus celebrity and best friend to
many Brothers.

Please share your stories about the Alpha Tau dogs.
Do you have special memories involving any of the Alpha Tau house dogs? If so,

we’d like to hear them! These canines were special to us and we’d like to record
their legacy. Please send memories, tall “tails,” or other thoughts about any of

Kappa Sigma’s best friends by logging on to www.2stayconnected.com/ks-gt, or

send an e-mail to  news@2stayconnected.com. Be sure to give your name and
mention Kappa Sigma at Georgia Tech.

What affiliations do you currently have and/
or public service do you participate in?
I’m the senior warden at St. Martin’s
Episcopal Church; on the Board of
Trustees for the Georgia Tech Alumni
Association; and a trustee at Agnes Scott
College.

What hobbies do you enjoy?
Hiking – all over the world – and photog-
raphy.

What are your goals for the next few
years?
I’ll hopefully be able
to retire in about a
year. Then we’ll do
more hiking and
photography.

Brothers may contact
Bill at
billg@intelsys.com
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Alumni Dinner Being
Reinstated To Foster
Alumni Involvement
By Mark McDonald ’03
Chapter President

As I write this, Alpha Tau is winding
down another successful semester at
Georgia Tech. During the Spring 2002
semester we initiated 17 quality men into
our chapter. We also eagerly await the
initiation of three more brothers from our
spring pledge class. Acknowledgement
goes to Philip Jaquith ’03 and Josh
Stanley ’02 for their hard work and
commitment toward rush and brother-
hood development, respectively. I also
would like to congratulate David Durovy,
as he has recently been appointed
Alumnus Advisor for Alpha Tau. Our
chapter also has made significant strides
in improving brotherhood and service to
the community.

This semester welcomed the first
annual Alpha Tau brotherhood retreat,
which took place earlier this month. The
chapter competed on the whirlyball courts
of Roswell, sparking competition and a
strengthening of the bonds we share as
brothers. Alpha Tau is looking forward to
our annual luau party, which will feature
two pools and plenty of crawfish in the
backyard. I would like to personally thank
all alumni who came back for the 3-on-3
Basketball Tournament, and encourage
future participation with the chapter.

Finally, I hope everyone has a
relaxing and safe summer. I hope to see
all of you back this fall, especially for
Georgia Tech’s home football games.
Our Alumni Dinner program is being
resurrected, and we hope to hear about
the experiences of our alumni during their
undergraduate years. I look forward to
seeing you soon at the chapter house!

We recently conducted a brothers-
only function to remind us of the

ties that bind.  We decided on a game
called Whirlyball as it employed bumper
cars, team tactics and throwing wiffle
balls at each other.  A tournament
schedule was drawn up to recognize one
ultimate Whirlyball champion team, but

Brothers Night Out: Brothers compete in the Kappa
Sigma Whirlyball Challenge ’02.  Brother

Carmichael’s (’03) team, consisting of Brothers
Mike Skene ’03, Terrell Dozier ’05, Bill Waits ’06,

and Will Hinson ’06, took home the championship.

Philanthropy Brings Brothers Together

after a few head-to-head games, few were
concerned with the standings and all
wanted to be on the court. Transportation
was provided by a bus service and in the
middle of rolled up newspaper jousting, a
picture of all involved was taken in front
of the bus.  Both victorious and van-
quished enjoyed the evening held in the

spirit of comradery.
In a joint philanthropic

endeavor, we joined with
Alpha Xi Delta and Alpha Chi
Omega to sponsor two teams
in the Relay for Life Walk-a-
thon, beginning Friday, March
30, at 6 pm and ending the
following Saturday morning at
7 am.  Each walking member
raised $100, netting $2,000
for the American Cancer
Society and earning a total of
389.5 philanthropy hours for
19 brothers including several
members of the chapter’s EC.

Brothers gather out front awaiting President Bush’s arrival to Georgia Tech.
The Brothers then went to nearby O’Keefe Gym to hear President Bush

speak on Homeland Security.  Pictured: (Back, L to R) John Scimone ’05,
Ben Benoy ’06, Pledge Frank Johnston ’06, Mark McDonald ’03.  Middle L
to R: Philip Jaquith ’03, Bryan Popka ’06,  Jay McKoon ’06, Ken Helfrich

’06. Front L to R: Eric Elan ’03, Bob Thompson ’04, Charlie Murff ’03, Dino
Sammarco ’04,  and Holland Worsham ’04.

The Alpha Tauker is published for the alumni and friends of the Alpha Tau Chapter of Kappa Sigma Fraternity at Georgia Tech. Address
changes, news items, photographs and contributions may be sent in the enclosed envelope; mailed to Kappa Sigma Fraternity, Alumni

Records Office, P.O. Box 161188, Atlanta, GA 30321-9925. Better yet, go to our Web site at www.2stayconnected/ks-gt.
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Alumni
Updates … continued

594-18cd

Sigma at West GA. He is 20 and visits
Alpha Tau occasionally and calls Ed on
the phone from his old room. Very cool.
On May 13, 2002, Ed’s son entered the
Marine Corps Reserves. His daughter,
now 22, goes to UGA “so shameful, lol.”
He is temporarily at home with a nagging
disability which he is hopeful will soon
go away. It has been four years. In 2001
he was able to attend the first Atlanta
Alumni meeting. No one else from the
’70s was there, except if you count
“Sperm.” He signs off, “AEKDB, y’all.”

Paul S. Stewart ’75  (132 River Point
Dr., Suffolk, VA 23434) is director of
operations for Petals, Inc. His wife Leesa
and he made their 24th move in 27 years
of marriage this summer from Georgia to
Suffolk, VA, because of his new job with
Petals, Inc. They like it there. The people
are very friendly, and they are a half-hour
from the beach. They have two daughters.
Liz, 23, got her B.S. degree from North
Georgia College and State University and
is currently a student at New Orleans
Baptist Theological Seminary, New
Orleans, LA, working toward her master
of divinity degree. Cristi, 22, received her
AA degree in journalism from Gainesville
College and is currently a junior at North
Georgia College and State University,
Dahlonega, GA, working toward her BA
in Art Education. Leesa is enjoying being
a housewife after working 27 years as a
dental hygienist. Petals, Inc. is a catalog
business offering silk flower arrange-
ments and home decorations.

Steve L. Carter ’84 (3222 Symphony
Woods Dr., Charlotte, NC 28269-0402;
cartergang@carolina.rr.com) says, “Long
time, no see!” and reports that the above
address is new contact info for him and
his family–wife Pauline, son Will (9) and
daughter Dory Ann (5).

Thomas R. Blenk, Jr. ’85  (2460
Peachtree Rd., Atlanta, GA 30305;
tblenk@agconsult.com) has recently been
promoted to CFO of AG Consulting, an
HR and finance consulting company. As a
result, Tom will be moving back to
Atlanta, and looks forward to reconnect-
ing with Alpha Tau alumni.

William J. Fitzgerald ’87  (210
Kilbreck Dr., Cary, NC 27511;
billfitztx@aol.com) is now working
at Channel Master LLC as director

of program management and living with
Suzanne and Buster in Cary, NC.

Robert “Robb” C. Stanek ’90 (5127
Stoneywood Cir., Mableton, GA 30126-
1956; rstanek.ae90@gtalumni.org) is now
working for Harris Publishing as client
relations manager. Harris is known for its
college and alumni directories, and Robb
works in the Internet Services division.
He spends most of his spare time training
for and participating in adventure races.

Richard L. Kimball III ’91  (1865
Claremont St., Atlanta, GA 30318;
rkimball@na.cokecce.com) is a senior
database administrator for Coca-Cola
Enterprises. He and Claire are delighted
to announce the birth of their first child,
daughter Reece Elizabeth, weighing in at
a “whopping” 4 lbs. 15 oz., who was born
on March 19, 2001.

William V. Chafin ’93  (16 Foxdale Ct.,
Aiken, SC 29803-9450; wchafin@
mindspring.com) and his wife Amber are
pleased to announce the arrival of a son
(their second child) on December 12,
2001. Reid William Chafin joins his sister
Emily in their home in Aiken, SC.

Mark T. Singleton ’93 (1953 Hedge
Brooke Pl., Acworth, GA 30101-7104, 770-
427-2867; hmsingle@logicsouth.com) and
his wife Harriett have recently relocated to
Atlanta. Mark is now working for Vulcan
Performance Chemicals where he is a senior
process engineer.

David B. Henry ’94 (1206 Lady Hawk
Pl., Lawrenceville, GA 30043; dhenry@
lpagroup.com) is a senior project engineer
for The LPA Group, Inc. His second
daughter, Davis Bennett, was born July
24, 2001.

Bob H. Sun ’94 (955 Autumn Close,
Alpharetta, GA 30004; bob_sun@
hotmail.com) is a portfolio manager for
Sun Rise Investments. He was married on
June 2, 2001, to Michelle Tan from Los
Angeles, CA.

David Archer ’96 (6550 Little Mill Rd.,
Gainesville, GA 30506;

davearcher@mindspring.com) reports that
the Alpha Tau Alumni Team went
undefeated in the 2002 Kappa Sigma
Softball Classic, hosted by the
undergrads. (See full story on page 1.)

Keith R. Rothwell  ’96 (2331 Milstead
Cr. NE, Marietta, GA 30066;
rothwell9276@aol.com) is a project
manager with Post Properties. He and
Shelly are happy to announce the birth of
their first child, Anderson Ryan, on
September 28, 2001.

New Addresses

Peter G. Brown ’65 (13481 Stoneway
Ct., Solomons, MD 20688;
brownpeterg@statshack.com)

Jerry T. Kendall ’65  (520 Brightwaters
Blvd. N.E., Saint Petersburg, FL 33704;
cwkendall@aol.com)

We regret to inform you of the death of
Eugene E. Stone III ’29 (6/5/97),
Norman N. Burns ’33, Orman F. House
’37, Law L. Armstrong ’44 , Lovick
Vincent Neese ’48 (6/25/00), Gerald W.
Vaughan ’63, and Charles R. Moore
’65. Kappa Sigma mourns their passing
and extends condolences to their families
and friends.

Brother Andy Hixson ’02 pitches
another gem as the Alpha Tau
Alumni team advances to the

Championship game of the Kappa
Sigma Softball Classic 2002. (See

full story on page 1.)


